Bill Ross DFFM Newsletter Box 775 Denver, Colo., 80201

Frank Goodwyn FSGW Newsletter

Dear Frank:

Thanks for keeping the Denver Friends of Folk Music on your mailing List. Sounds like there's a lot more going on in your neck of the woods than there is here in the foke-field.

Word has it that your recent Getaway was rained on, alas. We had a similar experience in June of this year, and to commemorate the sodden event I composed (grew) a poem of sorts, which may or may not be sung to "Sweet Betsy from Pike." The Moores, who threw the shindig, live on a mountain outside of Denver, which explains the allusions to the "Magical Mountain." Anyway, perhaps some of your readers would be interested in seeing the opus. (Last page of enclosed Newsletter)

Also, if any of your members should be passing through Denver, have them get in touch with DFFM (either through the Denver Folklore Center, 608 E. 17th Ave., or by calling any of the board members listed on our Newsletter "logo". We'd be glad to hear from them, invite them to our gatherings, homes, beer parties, and any number of ceteras.

Also (again), if anything in our Newsletter catches your eye, or if you think any of your readers might be interested in any of the information therein, feel free to excerpt, quote, distill, or otherwise use anything in it. We'd appreciate it if you'd mention us in conjunction with it, but it's there for the taking.

Thanks again for your Newsletter; please keep it coming.

Yours Truly

Bill Ross